ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL DECEMBER 2015
CORRESPONDENCE LIST

1. BMDC Minutes and Agendas between 101/11/15  to 7/12/15
2. Library volunteers raised £419.50 from Quiz night held in November. 
3. CC of letter sent to BT from resident of Crossbank Road. I spoke to her on telephone she is just frustrated by lack of service provided by BT.
4. Copy of Bradford MDC Plan –it newsletter circulated by e-mail on Nov 23rd.

5. Report from Peter that the “Addingham Stone” at bottom of Ilkley Road had been knocked over- probably by a car. He organised Mick Greenwood to put back in position.  
6. E-mail from Jill Perrett re date of St Peters Fete changing to 11th June. Coincides with the Queen’s 90th Birthday, so they are making that the theme for the Fete.  Catherine invited to a meeting to discuss  

all marking the occasion together here in Addingham. Invite sent to other village groups to e.g. Civic Society.

7. Notification that Children’s Service’s staff are leaving Future House, The address for the new building is as follows: Margaret McMillan Tower, Princes Way, Bradford. BD1 1NN

General contact number (main switchboard): 01274 432111
8. E-mail from Sue Sanderson to say she is retiring on 17/12/15 after 30yrs of service. I sent a good luck in retirement reply. She replied thank you and thanks to PC for their support for her and the Neighbourhood Policing Team.
9. E –mail notification that The South Pennines LEADER grant programme is now officially open.  This is aimed at helping rural businesses develop. Website item?
10. Copy of December Ilkley KIVCA newsletter – circulated by e-mail.
11. Peter confirms that he has paid for removal of dead tree at the Band Ole himself. This work was agreed with BMDC Trees officer earlier in the year.
12. Confirmed that domain name for .co .uk address should be kept running for 12 months, and then closed as .gov.uk website and clerk address will be fully operational.
13. Copy of letter sent to Gazette by Adrian re IGS forwarded by e-mail on 7/12/15.
14. Invitation to next PC liaison meeting – clashes with January PC meeting. I have sent apologies.
15. CC of e-mail from ASPG to Andrew Wood from CPRE- (Rural England) re Local Plan Major modifications consultation. Also agenda for ASPG meeting to be held on 17/12/15. Forwarded by e-mail 15/12/15.
16. E-mail from Chris Slave , BMDC confirming that a Resilient Community Plan is still on the cards but the PC would be looking at it as part of Neighbourhood Planning process.
17. Contacted by Mrs Doyle (15/12/15) - Allotment plot holder no’s 23 and 24 Silsden Road site. They are charged 1 full plot 25.00 and 1 garden extension 50.00. She says doesn’t agree that she should pay double for plot 23 as it is on allotment site itself. PC has said in the past it is because it is treated as a garden extension and not an allotment. I have said that I will ask John Bottomley to have a look and maybe Allotment and Maintenance committee could take a look and put it on January Agenda either agree to charge as a plot or keep at double plot. 
18. Notification of CIL  -Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule (CIL Regulation 16 & 17) Consultation runs till 8/2/15.
